
BOARD MINUTES 
FEBRUARY 28, 2022 

 
The Keokuk County Board of Supervisors met in regular session, Tuesday, February 28, 2022 in the 
Board Room of the Courthouse.  Present were:  Michael C. Hadley, Fred Snakenberg, Daryl Wood 
and Christy Bates, County Auditor. 
 
8:30 a.m.- Meeting was called to order.  Motion was made by Deke Wood to approve the agenda.  
Fred Snakenberg seconded the motion.  All ayes and motion carried.  Also present was RD Keep, 
News Review. 
 
8:31 a.m. - Review and approval of minutes of previous board meeting was held.  Motion was made 
by Fred Snakenberg to approve the minutes of February 22, 2022 as submitted.  Deke Wood seconded 
the motion.  All ayes and motion carried. 
 
8:45 a.m. - Met with Engineer Andy McGuire regarding Keokuk County Highway Department.  Old 
county shop demo bids are due Wednesday, March 2, 2022.  Andy informed he will have a student with 
him next Monday that will be job shadowing for the day.  Discussion arose regarding FY23 Secondary 
Roads funding sources and uncertainty of formula disbursement allocations thereof.   
       
9:10 a.m. – Various board and committee reports were held.  Deke Wood attended 1015 Transit and 
annual Belva Deer Inn Stockholders (as Pathfinders rep.) meetings. Mike Hadley attended Area 15 
and Board of Health meetings. Fred Snakenberg had no meetings to attend last week. 
 
9:25 a.m. - Discussion of old/new business and public comment was held.  Don Arduser requested for 
the FY23 recycling center mowing rate to be raised to $60 per service due to increased gas prices.  
Board consensus was to approve said request.  The FY23 Keokuk County budget was reviewed. 
 
9:30 a.m. – Public hearing regarding proposed maximum property tax dollars for fiscal year 2023 was 
held.  The Board reviewed the proposed tax levy, noting the supplemental had since been reduced by 
.20.  No oral or written objections were received.  Deke Wood moved, Fred Snakenberg seconded to 
close the public hearing.  All ayes and hearing closed at 9:37 a.m. 
 
9:38 a.m. – Approval of fiscal year 2023 maximum property tax dollars resolution was held.  Motion 
was made by Deke Wood to approve the resolution as submitted.  Fred Snakenberg seconded the 
motion.  All ayes and motion carried.   
 
9:40 a.m. – Setting of time, date and place for public hearing regarding proposed fiscal year 2023 
Keokuk County budget was held.  Motion was made by Fred Snakenberg to set the FY23 Keokuk 
County budget public hearing for March 14, 2022 at 9:30 a.m. in the Keokuk County Courthouse 
Boardroom 1st floor.  Deke Wood seconded the motion.  All ayes and motion carried. 
 
There being no further business, motion to adjourn was made by Mike Hadley.  All ayes and the 
meeting adjourned at 9:45 a.m. 
 
The Keokuk County Board of Supervisors adjourned to meet March 7 ,2022. 
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